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Numeracy


In numeracy, the children will be covering work surrounding:


-To practise multiplication and division facts as ‘inverse’ operations


-To identify multiples of large numbers- using divisibility tests


-To consolidate written method for division, including with remainders


-To consolidate the written method for short and long multiplication


-To add and subtract fractions with the same and different denominators.


-To recognise improper fractions and convert them into mixed numbers. 


Problem-solving and reasoning skills will be embedded within each numeracy focus, in order to apply wider understanding.









































WELCOME BACK! We hope you’ve had a fab Christmas and New Year!





A kind homework reminder...


Please can I remind all parents/carers that homework folders are sent out every Friday evening and returned on a Monday morning. Spelling lists are sent out on a Monday and must be revised for Friday. Reading is encouraged daily at home and reading records should be filled in. Thank you! 





Literacy


In literacy, the children will be completing various creative writing tasks, surrounding our new topic- The Mayans. We will develop an understanding of how the Mayan civilisation was discovered and write from the point of view of the Spanish conquistadors who discovered the Mayan ruins. Our writing will also include exploring a Mayan folktale, called- The Chocolate Tree. 


In addition, work will be embedded around our new class reader- Molly Moon’s book of hypnotism, which will be a basis for some of our written pieces.


The children will continue to be encouraged to improve writing through daily grammar sessions, which focus on: word classes, punctuation, language techniques and spelling rules.


Guided reading groups will take place weekly and the children have their independent readers- extra reading at home is vital and will be greatly appreciated. 


Spelling sessions take place daily and spelling lists will be sent home every Monday, in order for the children to prepare for spelling tests on a Friday. Please ensure these words are learnt, as part of home learning. 








What else is Y5 learning about this term?


History- We will start a new topic on The Mayans: Who were The Mayans and what have we learnt from them?


RE/PSHE- In RE, we will look at the questions: “How Christians try to embody Jesus in their actions? How different aspects of worship; silence, nature and being together, help Christians connect to God?” We will also look at other places of worship for other religions. 


Science- Our scientific study until the Easter break will be based on: Forces. The children will be learning about the main types of forces apparent in everyday life, including- gravity, air resistance, friction and water resistance.  


Music- The children will continue with singing practice weekly. 


Art- The children will designing and making their own pyramids in the style of The Mayans. As well as looking at Mayan masks and pottery. As well as this, they will use printing, painting and drawing which will be inspired by various French artists.


PE- The children will be developing their skills in Gymnastics with our specialised PE coach. 


ICT- We will be using the laptops and I-pads to complete research on the internet for our work on The Mayans. In addition, we will be targeting the ICT skill of ‘cryptography’ with the children. They will learn more about communicating information securely through this skill.


French- We will continue to consolidate masculine and feminine nouns as well as phrases which include telling and reading the time. 








Term Dates-


7th January-


15th February








